

## MONYASH PARISH COUNCIL

### Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 7<sup>th</sup> December 2020 by teleconference

Present: Chairperson Cllr. Mrs Joanna Scoggins, Cllr. Mrs R Yarwood Cllr Mrs Paula Riley, Cllr Mrs Sheenagh Mudford, Cllr Mrs Rachel Tarr, Parish Clerk, Mrs Lesley Fitton.

1	<b>Apologies for absence:</b> Cllr Simon Spencer, Cllr Graham Elliot,
2	<b>Declarations of interest</b> – PP number 4 PR abstained from the vote
3	<b>Minutes of the last meeting:</b> The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2 <sup>nd</sup> November meeting were approved as a correct record and will be signed post COVID 19 lock down
4	<b>Planning matters:</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● For Consideration<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ NP/DDD/1120/1060 Manor House Farm slurry tank.<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>▪ The PC had no objection to the slurry tank in principle but objected to it being installed prior to an access road promised in 2007 application being installed onto Tagg Lane. The PC also noted that slurry being transported through the village was a year-round issue.</li></ul></li><li>○ NP/DDD/1120/1063 Birch Croft Dwelling<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>▪ The PC supported the application to convert the barn into a dwelling but would like consideration be given to the wooden cladding to be replaced by natural stone and that access be granted via a route through adjoining field thus preserving the narrow lane from both a historical ( old Drovers Lane ) and ecological perspective</li></ul></li><li>○ NP/DDD/1120/1030 Tagg Lane Dairy<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>▪ The PC rejected the increase in the number of caravans allowed due to the fact the site was very visible from the road and that the previous promised screening was still not in place.</li></ul></li><li>○ NP/DDD/1120/1089 Whim Farm<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>▪ The PC approved the number of caravans be allowed to be increased to 12 in line with other nearby sites but requested that further screening be put in place over and above that in the application.</li></ul></li></ul></li><li>● Approved<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ None</li></ul></li><li>● Refusals<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ None</li></ul></li></ul>
5	<b>Finance</b> <b>Payment approvals</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Parish Clerk payment Nov £173.44</li></ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• £33.10 for toilet rolls</li> <li>• £140 for cleaner</li> <li>• £139 for new dog waste bin</li> <li>• £45.86 for water rates for toilets</li> <li>• £49.99 for Christmas lights for the village</li> </ul> <p><b>Payments received</b> (amounts to be confirmed on banking)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Car Park £60plus £10 cf. from last meeting</li> <li>• Library / phone box £3.50</li> <li>• Toilets £62.89</li> <li>• Road signage and posts £301.19</li> </ul> <p><b>Current Bank Statements</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Received and approved</li> </ul> <p><b>Bank account</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• LF to investigate of making payments out of account by BACS</li> </ul> <p><b>Precept</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• It was agreed the PC would request the same Precept as last year with no increases</li> </ul>
6	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Village Street Signs.</b> New street signs now received</li> </ul>
7	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Risk</b> No new risks identified</li> </ul>
8	<p><b>Neighbourhood watch scheme</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No further updates</li> </ul>
9	<p><b>Public Toilets</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Agreed to continue to keep toilets open.</li> <li>• LF to see if any grants available for cutting down over hanging trees</li> </ul>
10	<p><b>Village parking</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Stone has been put on car parking area opposite cottages on Rakes Road to allow easy parking for all 4 cottages. JS to see if the area can be tidied up to look neater.</li> </ul>
11	<p><b>Environmental awareness</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• PC to develop a policy on siting and maintenance of memorials c/f until we meet in person</li> <li>• Benches on green have now been repaired and will be put back in position</li> <li>• Fly tipping near clothing bins still remains an issue and PC decided to have clothing bins removed and then area cleaned up.</li> </ul>
12	<p><b>Dates for Meeting in 2021</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• It was agreed that the meetings would be held on the first Monday of the month starting at 7pm. There will be no meeting in January and August unless exceptional circumstances require a meeting.</li> </ul>
13	<p><b>Clerks report</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Parish Council to look through parish register considering need for all footpaths to be registered carried forward as an ongoing action</li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● PC to write to school and ask them to request that parents collecting and dropping off children do not park on zig zag lines outside school to avoid potential accidents.</li><li>● The PC has been requested that the stone at the end of Horse lane be highlighted to avoid cars driving down Horse Lane can clearly see it.</li></ul>
--	--

The meeting closed at 20.11

Date of next meeting – **1st February at 7.00pm (teleconference or in person to be determined prior to meeting)**